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Amended Petition Filed With BC Supreme Court Regarding Contaminated Soils Facility 
 
Duncan, BC – The Cowichan Valley Regional District filed an amended petition with the BC 
Supreme Court on June 18, 2015 to enforce its zoning bylaw in relation to a proposed 
contaminated soil facility on Stebbings Road in Shawnigan Lake.   
 
Following an Environmental Appeal Board decision in March upholding a permit issued by the 
Ministry of Environment under the Environmental Management Act in respect of the facility, the 
owner of the property has indicated it is now operating and open for business under the permit. 
The property in question is located in an F1 (Forestry) zone which does not permit a 
contaminated soil treatment or landfill facility. The CVRD is seeking relief of the BC Supreme 
Court to enforce the zoning bylaw and, among other relief, issue an order prohibiting a 
contaminated soil treatment or landfill facility on the property. 
 
"The CVRD filed a petition with the BC Supreme Court in October 2013 to enforce our zoning 
bylaw.  However, it was held in abeyance pending the outcome of the appeal to the 
Environmental Appeal Board" states Board Chair Jon Lefebure.  "With the recent decision of the 
Environmental Appeal Board to uphold the permit, the CVRD must enforce its zoning bylaw to 
ensure its bylaws are being respected and prevent potential impacts to the water source for the 
Shawnigan Lake community." 
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For Further Information, Contact: 

Brian Carruthers, Chief Administrative Officer 
Phone: 250.510.0331 
Email: bcarruthers@cvrd.bc.ca 
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